

# Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital

1897 - 1993

Other Names: • Queen Victoria Hospital

## **Details**

The Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital, initially run by its own Association and later by the government, opened in 1897. It provided maternity services to women in northern Tasmania. Adoptions took place from the Hospital. It closed in 1993.

The Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital was an initiative of women's groups, supported by Lady Gormanston, the wife of the Governor, who wished to provide more help to women in childbirth. It was established to commemorate the Diamond Jubilee of Queen Victoria which took place in the same year that the Hospital opened.

The Queen Victoria Hospital Association ran the Hospital and supported it with fees, donations, and subscriptions. The government contributed a small annual subsidy.

On 15 January 1929, following the 1928 Queen Victoria Hospital and Baby Health Association Incorporation Act, the two Associations merged.

As the costs of running the Hospital rose, the government subsidy had to increase as well. On 12 December 1952, Parliament repealed the 1928 Act and by the *Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital Act* made the government fully responsible for the Hospital's finances.

In 1972, the gynaecology section of the Launceston General Hospital was transferred to the Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital. The word 'maternity' was dropped from its name.

On 29 April 1987, Parliament repealed the *Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital Act* and the administration of the Hospital was transferred to the Launceston Public Hospitals District.

In 1995, maternity services were moved to the Queen Victoria Maternity Unit at the Launceston General Hospital and the Queen Victoria Hospital closed.

## Gallery



**Queen Victoria Hospital** 

**Description:** The former Queen Victoria Hospital as it looks in 2014.

# More info

## **Related Entries**

#### Run by

- Public Health Department, State of Tasmania (1904 1956)
- Department of Health Services, State of Tasmania (1956 1989)
- Department of Health, State of Tasmania (1989 1993)

#### **Related Organisations**

Karadi (c. 1960 - 1980?)
Karadi was a hostel for the Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital.

### Resources

• Vincent, Robert, Queen Victoria Maternity Hospital, 7 High Street, Launceston: conservation management plan, 1996

You can view this page online by visiting <a href="https://www.findandconnect.gov.au/entity/queen-victoria-maternity-hospital-2/">https://www.findandconnect.gov.au/entity/queen-victoria-maternity-hospital-2/</a>